
 

 
Dear Resident 
 
Re: Proposed Withdrawal of Funding for School Crossing Patrol (SCP) Service – Public Consultation 
 
I am writing to you regarding the council’s proposal to cease funding for the school crossing patrol (SCP) 
service from the next financial year (from April 2017), as you have a SCP in the vicinity of your home. This 
proposal has arisen from a root and branch review of all non-statutory services Hounslow Council currently 
provides. We carried out this review because our ability to provide excellent local services is under more 
pressure than ever. Most of the funding the council spends on local services comes from central government, 
but this this has fallen significantly in recent years while the number of people in the borough has increased. 
The council now has to reduce its spending by a further £23.6 million over the next two years. 
 
The SCP service costs the council around £160,000 per year to run, and as it is not directly required under 
current legislation, it is proposed that this be removed as part of the required £23.6 million reduction. 
 
Under this proposal, the council would offer to continue to operate SCPs for schools who choose to “buy 
back” the service from their own budgets, or from any viable alternative funding source. This is similar to the 
approach taken by some other councils faced with the same funding challenge. We are keen to maintain 
patrols wherever alternative funding can be found to support them, and are open to any ideas as to how we 
could support the schools in maintaining their safeguarding duties beyond the school gates. 
 
The council is working hard to promote slower and safer driving around schools through a wide range of road 
safety measures, regardless of the outcome of this consultation. The introduction of 20mph speed 
restrictions around all primary schools is almost complete, and traffic surveys will be carried out to assess 
compliance. A mobile CCTV offer to enforce school ‘keep clear’ markings went live this year. Additional 
enforcement proposals are being developed. We will continue to provide road safety education to all pupils. 
 
This consultation will run from 23rd November 2016 to 15th January 2017. Any petitions must be received by 
the closing date, and the consultation summary will be reported at the Cabinet meeting on 21st March 2017. 
 
To share your views, please go to our consultations webpage: http://www.hounslow.gov.uk/consultations  
The webpage contains further information about this proposal, and a link to a short online survey.  
 
Thank you for taking the time to participate in this consultation. 
 
Fatima Ahmed 
Road Safety Manager 

School Crossing Patrol Service – Road Safety 

London Borough Hounslow 

The Civic Centre, 
 
 Lampton Road 
 

Lampton Road, 
Hounslow TW3 4DN 

 

 

Your contact: Fatima Ahmed  

E-Mail: roadsafety@hounslow.gov.uk 
   

Date:  23rd November  2016 

 

 

Brendon Walsh - Executive Director of 
Regeneration, Economic Development and 
Environment 

 

 
 
Resident 
London Borough of Hounslow  
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Dear Shirley 
 
Re:  Management of Absence – First Formal 
Interview 

 
I refer to our recent discussions and regret to 
inform you that it is necessary to hold a First 
Formal Interview under Section 7.6 of the 
Council’s Management of Absence Policy.  
The objectives of this interview will be as laid 
down in Section 7.8.  A copy of the 
Management of Absence Policy is attached. 
 
The interview will be held on 20th December at 
10.30am at your home address. You may, if 
you wish, be accompanied by a Trade Union 
representative or colleague. 
 
Under the Council’s Policy, people with 
disabilities will be given the opportunity, time 
and support, to request and receive any 
appropriate facilities to be available.  Please 
let me know if you require any such facilities or 
other assistance. 
 
Please confirm that you will be attending by 
telephoning me on 0208 8583 2562. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Allison McGann 

http://www.hounslow.gov.uk/consultations
mailto:roadsafety@hounslow.gov.uk

